## St. Paul's Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting Minutes Highlights

The following are highlights of the April 27, 2016, Vestry meeting minutes.

The Outreach Funding Advisory Committee has allocated funds to the following groups:

Second Harvest Food Bank	\$4,000
AIDS Care Services	\$5,000
Forsyth Jail and Prison Ministries	\$7,500
BackPack Program	\$8,000
Community Care	\$8,000
Hawley House	\$8,000
Bethesda Center for the Homeless	\$9,000
Samaritan Ministries	\$10,500
Crisis Control	\$11,500
St. Paul's Ministries	\$20,000
Total	\$91,500

St. Paul's will honor high school and college graduates at the 10:00 a.m. service on Sunday, June 5.

A luncheon for members of St. Paul's 1876 Society will be held on Wednesday, May 25. Allan Burrows will be the speaker.

On May 15, the church celebrated the Day of Pentecost with a birthday party and picnic after the 5:00 p.m. Choral Evensong service. The event was very well attended.

Director of Stewardship and Outreach Ministries Sally Dudley and Parishioner Erin Adams have been selected to attend a conference in Atlanta focused on how younger people approach stewardship. Upon their return, Sally and Erin will meet with the Vestry to share their findings.

The Rev. Sara Ardrey-Graves's Young Adults group has been having good attendance in her the pub theology discussions.

A scholarship in honor of Judy Ingram, the retiring Preschool director, has been established to help make St. Paul's Preschool more accessible to families of modest means. The Vestry contributed \$10,000 to that fund.